CITY OF WILMINGTON
LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

MEETING

November 9, 2012
Convened as the Local Emergency Planning Committee for the City of Wilmington.

The LEPC staff meeting was held on November 9, 2012 at the Emergency Operations Center

22 S. Heald St., Wilmington, Delaware. 
The meeting was called to order by Co-Chairman Joe DiPinto.
The minutes were approved in e-mail and written form.
LEPC BUDGET

FY13 budget received. Again Co-Chair Giles reminded anyone who 
wanted training and anything else we could assist with to please 

notify the office.
HMEP 2011

This is a no match grant. We have sub-granted some of our money to DSFS for training.
TRAINING
Noramco completed 40 hr. training in October.

Delmarva to conduct a gas delivery drill this month.
EDUCATION & OUTREACH
Wilmington has continued to stress the importance of sheltering in place and evacuation
both with City employees and citizens. Trying to drill in the fact that if you don’t
evacuate you may not have a way out because we may not be able to come back and get them.

Will be participating in a City Fair 11/19 at Moyer Academy.
Will also be participating on plans for the Preparedness Blue Rocks Game with the state

Citizens Corp. and City Citizens Corp.  This event is excellent opportunity for delivering 

information in an all hazards approach to approximately 3000 citizens at one event.

HAZARDOUS RESPONCES
-0-
DEL EASI

Done no report. Glenn reported that Al is having some health issues
DNREC
Kris’s report read.
OLD BUSINESS
Co-chair discussed the traffic pattern for Noramco on 4th St.  Problem is that the bridge has

A weight restriction so the heavy trucks can’t travel over the bridge.
Port of Wilmington Drill- Again discussion was held on the drill on the outcome.
Co-chair DiPinto said this is why we train and drill to learn from our mistakes and correct 

them. The WFD say it will correct its problems and work on a safe quicker 
plan.  Communications still an issue that has to be dealt with. Private business doesn’t want

go by the Incident Command. Co-chair Giles said all team

players have to be on the same page and this is not the case even DNREC doesn’t 

want to play and train in that matter he has asked. Dave Irwin commented that there

is a Hazardous Industrial Team of Volunteers that are not utilized.  Jerry Custis said 

that more tabletops need to be done but unfortunately the issue is money for overtime.

Lewis Environmental related that they would like to be part of the next table top exercise.

NEW BUSINESS
Margie gave Kevin Kelli report from DEMA in his absence.
The January NCC LEPC will be held here in January.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 11:30.
 The dedication of the EOC will be held December 3rd after the Mayor’s Staff meeting
And lunch will be provided.
The next regular meeting of the L.E.P.C. will be held on January 11, 2013,
22 S. Heald Street , Emergency Operations Center training room at 10:00.

Respectfully Submitted,
Margie Williams, Staff Secretary to the LEPC

